
File No. 12-169Q-S12

HOMELESSNESS AND POVERTY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to identifying the funding 
needed and effectuating the Winter Shelter Program for Fiscal Year 2017-18 in Council District 
One.

Recommendations for Council action, as initiated by Motion (Cedillo - Martinez):

1. DIRECT the Housing and Community Investment Department (HCID) and the City 
Administrative Officer (CAO) to identify the funding needed to continue the Winter Shelter 
Program for Fiscal Year 2017-18 in Council District One.

2. DIRECT the HCID, with the assistance from the Los Angeles Homeless Services 
Authority (LAHSA), to take all necessary steps to effectuate the Winter Shelter Program.

3. DIRECT the HCID and CAO to identify the funding needed to continue the Winter Shelter 
Program for Fiscal Year 2017-18 City-wide.

4. DIRECT the HCID with the assistance of LAHSA to continue funding the Northeast Los 
Angeles shelter at the All Saints Church, operated by Recycled Resources, as part of the 
Winter Shelter Program for Fiscal Year 2017-18, without precluding the establishment of a 
new shelter location in Lincoln Heights.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a 
financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

At its meeting held on September 20, 2017, the Homelessness and Poverty Committee 
considered Motion (Cedillo - Martinez) relative to identifying the funding needed and effectuating 
the Winter Shelter Program for Fiscal Year 2017-18.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended that Council 
approve the recommendations contained in the Motion, with additional instructions as detailed 
above. This matter is now submitted to Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

HOMELESSNESS AND POVERTY COMMITTEE
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